


mandated tasks and duties. For this reason, it is imperative that this project be completed
successfully and in a timely manner to "ensure the continuity of work and activities of the
Commission.

Mr. Chair,

5. The Group welcomes the overall progress on the implementation of the project since the
issuance of the last report. Particularly, we are pleased that important elements such as

"efficient building performance, energy conservatio:n and sustainability, accessibility, as well
as space efficiency have been taken into account in the planning and design phase to increase
overall efficiency gains. We are also pleased that ESCAP has paid due regard to utilizing
local knowledge and practices in construction projects as well as lessonslearned from other
capital projects, including the UNICEF capital project in Bangkok. The use of local materials
and construction techniques are also welcomed as it is believed this would entail the added
value in terms of cost efficiency.

6. The Group attaches importance, to risk management and notes the report by the Secretary
General that thereremains a relatively low level of confidence that the project will be
completed within the approved budget. In line. with the recommendations made by the
AC~Q, we urge the Secretary General to closely monitor and adopt the necessary measures
to mitigate risk in a timely manner in order to ensure successful delivery of the project. It is


